

## Officers

President Donald E. Todd P. O. Box 35 Wartburg 37887

Vice-President Robert D. Brown 123 Blackburn Ave. Nashville 37205

Recording Secretary Mrs. David Hassler Box 1 Byrdstown 38549

Corresponding Secretary and Treasurer Mrs. John McIntyre 137 Highland Ave. Oak Ridge 37830

Directors R. Bruce 116 Euclid Circle Oak Ridge 37830

Roy Hall Chamber of Commerce Crossville 38555

E. W. Means 200 Butler Road Oak Ridge 37830

## TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

CUMBERLAND MOUNTAIN STATE PARK MARCH 21, 1970

A/Board of Directors meeting was held Mar. 21, at Cumberland Mtn. State Park in one of the Park cabins, with one director, four officers, three members and two guests attending. This was to be the quarterly meeting of the Board required by the TTA By-laws.

An amendment to part five of the By-laws was presented by Pres. Donald Todd to permit student membership, with no voting privileges, for one dollar per year. The motion to adopt this amendment was made by Bob Brown, was seconded, then approved by all members present.

According to the treasury report given by Susan Mc-Intyre, we now have 69 regular members paid and seven supporting members— the most recent being the Hist-orical Hiking Trails, Inc. attMemphis and Camp Widjiwagan at Standing Stone State Park. The Association has \$232.35 in the bank. At Susan's suggestion, it was agreed that if there is no response after three newsletters have been mailed to those persons who are not members and who previously indicated an interest in the TTA by signing our mailing list, that they should be removed from the mailing list.

Bob Brown volunteered to write a discription of the Cumberland Trail and a short history of the TTA to be used in a brochure and to see to its being printed.

A letter from Bowater Southern Paper Co. was read by E.W. Means, inviting TTA members to hike their newly established "pocket wilderness trails" in the Virgin Falls, Caney Fork River area, on a tentative date of May 2.

A suggestion was made by Bob Brown that we hold trail working parties on the CT in the Catoosa Wildlife Management Area in May and the Cumberland Gap area in June with specific dates to be announced later.

of Montgomery Bell State Park, April 4,1970. Douglas Erdman, representing the State Department of Conservation offered their participation in the Seminar.

A schedule of activities was discussed with a decission to meet monthly for meetings, trail work, hikes, etc. Our next meeting is to be announced at a later date.

After lunch at the park dining room, those participating in the hike drove north of Cove Lake to McLean Mansion and started a short, steep hike to McLean Rock. The weather was cloudy, windy and cold but the view from the top is worth the climb in any weather. Brass markers left by the Coast and Geodetic Survey shows the rock to be over 1,000 feet in elevation.

A total of twenty three persons including guests and representatives of other organizations attended the meeting.

Robbie Hassler
Robbie Harrler
Recording Secretary, TTA

